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8:10 am
The P-CBA Coordinator
Distinguished Participants & Observers
Ladies & Gentlemen

Bula Vinaka and a very Good Morning to you all!
We would like to thank the P-CBA Coordinator for inviting us from Fiji Government to deliver an Opening Address at this Pacific Cost Benefit Analysis Initiative Planning Meeting.

We are very pleased to be here today as the timing for this workshop is right and crucial for capacity building purposes and also for the design of preliminary Country Workplans for each of the country participants that are represented here today.  
We understand that the Pacific Cost-Benefit Analysis Initiative (P-CBA) is a joint initiative to address the increasing needs of Pacific Island countries to access tools that can support their climate-resilient decisions and adaptation strategies. This increasing need has been recently highlighted at the Pacific Climate Change Roundtable in July 2013 where many officials in Pacific Island Governments recognized the value of economic analysis to assess options and shape their work. 
We have therefore noted that the participation from most of the countries present here have included central agencies and agencies that are responsible for climate change and DRM-related portfolios. 
The Importance of P-CBA 

Ladies and Gentlemen, we are somehow fortunate to be participating at this planning meeting as we will be the first set of government officials who will participate in being the architects of the form of the Pacific CBA for each of our countries. We are excited that this meeting is confirming the importance and relevance that economic theory and its tools has on topical subjects that is very high on all our development agenda which are climate change and disaster risk management!
We are well aware of the controversies that exist on the role that a Cost Benefit Analysis is to play with CC and DRM related policies and measures as often we hear of the viewpoints from some of our colleagues in government is that “this is something that is best left to our learning institutions and universities.”

We are positive however that after this planning meeting, will all will confirm that the P-CBA has a learning-by-doing approach: that the theoretical trainings will be followed by the mentoring of government officials to conduct cost-benefit analysis on project proposal(s) or on-going initiatives and the results of these analyses will serve as concrete support to government activities providing guidance on project formulation and implementation.

We therefore view the P-CBA as a useful tool to improve our project appraisal in terms of its economic assessment and net worth and to ensure that our resources in Government are mobilised towards the projects that will improve on our vulnerability as small island states that are usually affected by unforeseen natural disasters and changing weather patterns. 

We have also noted that the underlying message for us at this planning meeting is not to apply the “one size fits all” development syndrome but to see how best each of us can learn and master this CBA tool and also apply it effectively in our own governance systems. We do note however that all of us have come from Government agencies of various sizes and portfolio responsibilities with its accompanying budgetary allocations hence learning and applying the CBA Technique will also be in accordance to our different contextual settings. 

We do note that this planning meeting is the first phase of the P-CBA Initiative after which, it is expected that in-country trainings, mentoring support and a final regional meeting will be held consecutively.   

P-CBA Partnership   

At this juncture, we would like to acknowledge the invaluable assistance of our development partners for this great initiative such as the Secretariat of the Pacific Community (SPC), the Secretariat of the Pacific Regional Environment Programme (SPREP), UNDP, Deutsche Gesellshaft für Internationale Zusammenarbeit (GIZ), the USAID ADAPT Asia-Pacific Project, the University of the South Pacific (USP) and the Pacific Islands Forum Secretariat (PIFS).
We do believe that developing strong partnership with our key donor agencies and development partners plays a pivotal role in fostering a good working relationship that will benefit our development agenda and needs. Therefore, it is important that we must continuously work and strengthen this partnership to ensure the effectiveness and efficiency of programmes delivery at country level. 

CONCLUSION
Finally, I wish to express my gratitude to the coordinators for the logistical arrangements and the hosting of this planning meeting. We hope that the meeting and ongoing support provided will be useful and worthwhile for all of us.   
Ladies and Gentlemen, welcome again and I wish you all the best for a productive and enjoyable meeting. 
For our Pacific Visitors, please enjoy the Fijian hospitality during your short stay in the country. 
Vinaka Vakalevu.
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